
PrincipalΩs Notes 
Justine Mackey. 
 
We welcome all of our families to the new school year and are looking forward to working together as a community 
to provide every opportunity for our students to succeed. A special welcome to those families that are new to IEPS, 
whether they are starting in Prep or in other year levels throughout the school.  
 
We welcomed the return of our students to school last week and it was very exciting to see them reconnect with 
their friends and start to build their classroom learning communities. We value the importance of providing students 
with the opportunity to build strong relationships with their peers and teachers so that they have a sense of 
belonging in order to thrive in their learning environment.  Our teachers are to be congratulated on the way that 
they have prepared their learning spaces and program to ensure the successful start to the year. Thank you to those 
students who supported new students into their classroom so that they feel welcome and familiar within the school.  
 
I was thrilled to see our prep students arrive at for their first day of school last Thursday. This is always such an 
exciting day and we are grateful to the prep teachers for providing a smooth transition into IEPS. Our Prep students 
will be joining us for their first assembly next Monday. 
 
Welcome to our new teachers: 
Rochelle Monteleone (Year 1), Jenny Li (Year 3), Val Zenel (Year 4) and Ashley Hamilton (Year 6) 
 
We also welcome the return of Beth Stewart who will be working with Chris Yoos to run the Art Program. 
 
IEPS has strong staff induction processes and new staff have been engaging with our school during Term 4 of last 
year and throughout the school holidays ensuring a smooth transition into the school. 
 
Welcome Picnic ς Friday 16 February 

We are ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƴŜȄǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǇƛŎƴƛŎ Ǌǳƴ ōȅ ǘƘŜ t¢C! commencing at 5.30pm. 
This is a highlight of the school calendar and all families are welcome and encouraged to attend. 
Families may choose to bring their own picnic dinner or order sausages and a drink from the notice 
that was sent home last week.  
 

 
Key Dates 

Please pay close attention to the key dates listed above. There are many events occurring in term 1 
including: 
 

¶ PTFA Welcome Picnic 

¶ Information Nights 

¶ Parent Teacher meetings 

¶ Parent evenings- Resilient Families with Adrian Parisi and Cyber Safety with Susan McLean  

 
Further information will be provided in the Bulletin and Compass. 
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Monday 12 February                            Yr 3/4 swimming commences 
Tuesday 13 February                           Sushi Lunch Day 
Thursday 15 February                          Chinese New Year incursion 
Friday 16 February                               Welcome Picnic 5:30pm 
Wednesday 21 February                      Information Night Years Prepï2 
Thursday 22 February                          Information Night Years 3-6 

Monday 26 February                            Parent Event with Adrian Parisi óResilient Familiesô 
Tue 27th Wed 28th & Thu 29th Feb        Parent Teacher Meetings 
Wednesday 28 February                      School Council meeting 7:30pm 

Friday 2 March                                     PTFA Dadôs Bowls Night 
Monday 12 March                               Labour Day Holiday 

Wednesday 14 March                          Parent Event with Susan McLean - Cybersafety  
                             
Accompanying this weekôs Bulletin:            Classroom Helpers Training form          



School Council Elections - Invitation to parents to nominate for a position. 
We currently have 4 Parent positions available on School Council. 
 
Do you ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΚ  
You may collect a nomination form from the office, complete and submit before 4.00 pm on 

Wednesday 14th February.  
How often do they meet and what other commitment would I be signing up for? 
School Council meets 8 times each year and each counciloǊ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭΩǎ ǎǳō-committees 
who also meet 8 times each year. These sub committees are; 
Finance            Canteen 
Community Engagement    Facility & Grounds 
Policy            Out of School Hours Care 
 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ƳŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǊ ƴŜŜŘ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴΦ 
 
Justine Mackey. 

 
 

IEPS PE 2018 
Welcome to 2018 and looking forward to another great year in PE at IEPS. As usual, there will be a number of events 
for the year 3-сΩǎ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǘǊȅ-outs on February 15, cross country in Term 2 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀǘƘƭŜǘƛŎǎ ŘŀȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ƻƭƭƛƴƎǿƻƻŘ IŀǊǊƛŜǊǎΩ ǘǊŀŎƪ ōŜƛƴƎ ǳǇƎǊŀŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ !ǘƘΩs day will be in early 
Term 3. The nature of all of these events is for students to simply try their best and most importantly have fun. It is 
always good to see parents at these events as well whether it is to help out or to spectate. 

As always, the majority of communications for sport related events will come through Compass, so please make 
ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΦ 

Finally, just a reminder that this year in order tƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴȅ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘΦ 
If you do not have one of these you can apply for one via the following link: 
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/ 

Looking forward to seeing many of you around at the various events over the course of the year! 
 
Justin Bartlett. 
 
VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED ς SECOND HAND UNIFORMS 
We are currently looking for volunteers to help out with our second hand uniform cupboard.  Duties would include 
collecting new donations from the red bin and placing them in the appropriate cupboard, disposing of unwanted 
items and generally keeping the area tidy. If you can spare an hour or so each week, please contact the office. 

 
 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 12th February, our volunteer is Catherine Forrest. Many thanks for volunteering 
for this task.  

 
 

MUSIC NEWS 
 
Welcome back to 2018. LǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ƳǳǎƛŎΗ  
 
Level Three Recorder Program 
To get ready for music, students in Level 3 require a recorder. Level 3 students that do 

not have a recorder or require a new recorder can buy them at the uniform shop. Recorders cost $10.  
 
Year 3 Excursion ς The Wizard of Oz 
The Year 3 students are seeing The Wizard of Oz on June 6th in Term 2. Permission and details will be on Compass 
very soon. 
This exciting excursion ties into the Victorian Curriculum subjects including, Literacy and Music as well our school 
values of Fun, Learning, Integrity and Cooperation. 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/


It is understood that some families may have already seen the show or have tickets for the near future. Students 
that do not attend the show with IEPS will not be disadvantaged. Music lessons leading up to the excursion will 
prepare the students for the show and look at the structure of musical theatre. 
 
2018 Strings and Woodwind Program 
Violin and viola lessons with Annelise started this week. The new timetable has been emailed home to families 
involved with the program. There are still limited places for students in grade one and up that may like to learn the 
violin or viola. Enrolment forms can be picked up from the school office. They need to be handed in to the office as 
soon as possible so we can add any new students to the program.  
 
The IEPS Stings Ensemble will start rehearsals next Tuesday morning in the Music Room. An email will be sent home 
to those students involved. If you have a child that has some experience on violin, viola or cello that would like to 
join let me know via email (fairbairn.lauren.l@edumail.vic.gov.au) and I get in touch with you to discuss the 
ensemble. 
  
Brian Fitzgerald is returning this year to teach flute, clarinet and saxophone. If your child is in years three to six year 
and would like to join the program enrolment forms can be picked up from the school office. They need to be 
handed in to the office as soon as possible so we can add any new students to the program. 
 
IEPS Concert Band is Back 
It is exciting to say that in 2018 Brian Fitzgerald will be taking the IEPS Concert Band. The band is for students in year 
four and up that are able to sight read music and are willing to play music of various styles. Rehearsals will be 
Monday mornings before school at 8am in the Music Room. Any interested students, please get in touch with me 
via email (fairbairn.lauren.l@edumail.vic.gov.au). 
 
Have a great 2018. 
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher 

 
FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 2018 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
Name:ééééééééééééééééé. 
 
 
Contact numberééééééééééééé 
 
 
Childôs name:éééééééééééééé 
 
 
Current Class:ééééééééééééééééé.. 
 
 
 
*Please return to the school office. 

 
 
 
FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 

Thank you to our wonderful group of Mums who keep our linen fresh and clean. We are still 
organising a roster for the 2018 school year and would welcome new and past volunteers to 
join our team. You would be rostered once or twice a term, to wash our linen a few times that 
week. If you are able to help, please reply via the following form and return to the school office. 
 

Karen &Hilda. 
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PTFA NEWS 
A huge welcome to old and new students for 2018. We hope you all enjoyed a lovely Christmas and New Years with 
loved ones and now look forward to a great year at Ivanhoe East Primary School.  
 
The Welcome picnic will be on Friday 16th February and everyone is invited to join in and enjoy a sausage 
sizzle/picnic at school from 5.30pm until dark. Order forms have gone home with your eldest child and are also 
available on Compass. Please fill these in and return to the office ASAP or no later than Tuesday 13th Feb. Additional 
forms are available at the office if needed. 
 
The Welcome picnic is a fabulous opportunity to meet up with old friends or get to know some new friends and chat 
to your teachers.  LǘΩǎ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ off. Please bring along a picnic or 
alternatively order from the form provided. We will meet in the playground and outside the canteen from 5.30pm. 
If you would like to offer assistance during the night please let me know boldens@bigpond.com Many hands make 
light work... 
 
Thank you to Breadwise Bakery and East Ivanhoe Grocers - Foodworks for their ongoing support. Please make sure 
you support these wonderful local businesses. When you shop at Foodworks, please nominate IEPS for your 
shopping points. 
 
The PTFA is a great way to be involved with what is happening around school. Watch out for some information 
about how you can get involved in organising events/fundraisers at school with our new approach to this fantastic 
committee of parents. We want to give all parents the opportunity to be involved in any capacity they can so are 
refreshing how we run PTFA, we are very excited! STAY TUNED. 
 
The PTFA Facebook Page is a great way to keep up to date with social and fundraising events at school. The page 
will also allow us to give you last minute notices regarding these events i.e. Cancellations due to weather etc. We 
will also be running follow ǳǇǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŀǘǘŜƴŘƛƴƎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ [LY9 ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ 
already. 
 
Have a wonderful week and I look forward to seeing you at the Picnic on the 16th.  
 
Bec Bolden  
On behalf of PTFA  
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CANTEEN ROSTER & NEWS 
Bring a Friend to Canteen!!  
 
Thu 8 Feb  Sarah Hendley 
Fri 9 Feb  Erin Starkey 
   Help needed 
   -between 9-1.30 
Mon 12 Feb 10.30-11.30 

  Help needed 
  12.45-1.45 
  Help needed 

Tue 13 Feb  SUSHI DAY 
  Sarah Craddock 10-12.30 
  Kerry Ruiz 10-12.30 
  Vi Le 11-12.30 
  Tam Elizier 11-1.45 
  Sarah Hendley 11-1.45 

Wed 14 Feb  Theoni Gosios 
  Halen Pagnin 

Thu 15 Feb  Bec Bolden 
  Sarah Cuthbertson 

Fri 16 Feb  Linley Walsh 
   Help needed-between 9-1.30 

 
During the course of the term if you cannot make it please try and swap your days with another volunteer.  
 
Online Canteen News 
Please keep checking: 

¶ That you have the correct date for the lunch order! 

¶ Please remember to check out and pay or your order will not be received by the canteen. Look out for the 
Green Thumbs up and a confirmation emailJ 

¶ Hot Daily meals are no longer available on a paper bag order. Your child will receive a sandwich instead. 
Please send payment to school the next day! 

¶ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǎŜƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩs reusable lunch bag to the canteen on the day. 
http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 
Sushi Day 
Our first sushi day for the year will be next week on Tuesday 13 February.   
Orders are due Thursday 8 February 9.30am. Please make sure you top up your account 3-5 days prior to avoid 
disappointment. 
In future special lunch order forms will only be sent electronically via compass. 
 
Free slinky serviceRemember ς Bring your washed Apple or Pear from home, to the canteen and have it made 
into a slinky!!!  
 
Visitor passes for Canteen Volunteers 
Please remember to sign in at the front office and collect a green visitor pass before you come to canteen! 
 

Do you have one of our Byo Cups at home? If you do can you please return it to the school canteen  
 
 
 
Please continue to let me know your availability to help out. Please email me at 

canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
 
 I would love to hear from you! 

 
Sonia, Canteen Manager. 
canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
9499 2171 
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Events noticeboard brought to you by Miles, your local neighbourhood guide. 

 
ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 

 
 
Become a Teacher's Aide 
Certificate III in Education Support: (FEB 2018) 
THIS QUALIFICATION WILL GIVE YOU THE SKILLS AND KNOWLEDGE TO PROVIDE ASSISTANCE AND SUPPORT TO TEACHERS AND STUDENTS IN A 
RANGE OF EDUCATIONAL SETTINGS. THIS INCLUDES PRIMARY, SECONDARY & SPECIAL DEVELOPMENT SCHOOLS & AREAS OF EARLY 
CHILDHOOD EDUCATION 
 
GRADUATES WORK AS : 

¶ EDUCATION ASSISTANTS/TEACHER AIDES 

¶ SUPPORT WORKERS (WORKING WITH CHILDREN WITH DISABILITIES) 
Course Details: 
FRI. 16 FEBτ 14 SEPT. 2018 
24 SESSIONS, 2 WORKSHOPS + 100 HR PLACEMENT 
9.15AM TO 3.15PM 
MERRILANDS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Ring PRACE on 9462 6077 or visit our website: www.prace.vic.edu.au 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.prace.vic.edu.au/


 

    
 
KromA dAnce ς 
CREATIVE DANCE AND YOGA FOR CHILDREN 
Based on the Mangala philosophy, KromA dAnce - /ǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ 5ŀƴŎŜ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƛƳŀƎƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƳǳǎƛŎΣ ǇǊƻǇǎΣ 
textures and sound. 
 
Each class is unique and exciting with different themes such a dinosaurs, sea creatures, magic gardens, pirates, jungles and more. The children 
use beautiful props to enhance movement complimented with music ranging from classical to world music. Creative dance is a fun and 
inspiring way to keep the body fit and strong. Yoga is integrated in each dance class so the children develop a basic understanding of simple 
postures, mindfulness and relaxation. Classes are suitable for boys and girls. 
 
Classes are specifically designed for Toddlers and Parents/ Carers, Preschoolers and Primary aged children. Classes are held on Thursday at St 
Georges Anglican Church Hall (upstairs). 
 
Kathy Vlassopoulos conducts the classes. Kathy has been teaching Creative Dance and Yoga for over twenty-five years and trained at Mangala 
Studios in Carlton. 
 
9.10amς10.00am Yoga for mums 
11.00am-11.45am for 3 - 5 year olds 
2.00pmς2.45pm for 3 ς 5 year olds 

3.45pmς4.45pm for Primary Age 
 
Contact Kathy on 0409 355 602, kroma_blue@yahoo.com.au or 
 
Find us at KROMA DANCE on Facebook and Instagram 
www.creativedanceforchildren.com.au 
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2018 PREPS IN ACTION 
 

  
 
 

   
                

   
 
 



The year 6 learning space is up and running. The students are finding the environment a positive 
place for learning to take place. They are enjoying the outdoor space and flexibility to move around, 
working in different spaces. The furniture suits the wide range of learning styles and supports group, 
partner or independent activities. We are currently adjusting to the changes, with a positive attitude 
and rising to the challenge. Students are empowered by the independence, using timetables and 
making decisions for themselves. They are having fun, building on their friendships and establishing a 
really productive learning community!  

 
 

                   
 
 


